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INPUTS/RESOURCES 
SPF STEP 2 

What resources are available? What barriers can you identify? Type your answer here… 

PROBLEM STATEMENTS 
STRATEGIC  

PLAN ACTIVITIES 

GOAL STATEMENTS 

Problem Intervening 
Variables 

Local  
Conditions 

Short-Term 
Outcomes 

Intermediate 
Outcomes 

Long-Term* 
Outcomes 

What is the 
problem or issue in 
your community? 
 
 
 
1. Underage 
drinking (15-18) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2.Underage 
drinking (15-18) 
 
Data Collected 
% of students who 
currently drank 
alcohol during the 
30 days before 
survey  
-22.5% in 2019 
-20.9% in 2021 
 
In 2017, 8.9% of 
high school 
students stated 

Why is it a problem 
in your community? 
 
 
 
 
1. Social Availability 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2.Community Norm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What does the 
problem specifically 
look like in your 
community/what is 
the behavior? 
 
1.Underage youth 
are getting alcohol 
from an of age adult 
and drinking it at a 
residential home or 
getting caught with 
it at a traffic stop. 
 
 
2.Underage youth 
are giving money to 
adults to buy them 
alcohol because the 
adult feels 
teenagers drinking 
is acceptable. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What is the one 
environmental change 
you can implement to 
impact your identified 
problem? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Promote Parents Lead 
Material 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What are all the steps 
that must happen to 
implement the 
environmental change? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Partner with 
daycares/schools (meet 
with school 
counselors)/churches to 
have Parents Lead 
material in facilities  
Involve youth and 
parents 
Signage and other  
supportive promotion 
Media dissemination 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Measures the local 
condition – what 
are you doing to 
address the 
problem? 
 
Decrease 
percentage of 
teens saying it is 
not hard to get 
alcohol from 
parents/family 
 
Increase 
percentage of 
parents who 
disagree that it is 
ok to give kids 
alcohol 
 
Decrease the 
number of people 
in the community 
who do not 
believe teen 
drinking is an issue 
 
 
 
 

Measures the 
intervening variable – 
what you are doing 
to reduce access?   
 
 
Decrease the 
percentage of teens 
saying it is not hard 
at all to get alcohol 
from parents/family 
from 25.8% (Region 6 
Survey Results 2022) 
to 24% (will refer to 
2024 results) as 
reported in the 
Region 6 Survey 
Results. 
 
 
Decrease the number 
of people in the 
community who 
believe youth 
drinking is not a 
problem at all from 
10.4% (Region 6 
Survery Results 2022) 
to 9% (will refer to 
2024 results) as 

Measures the impact to 
the problem – are you 
seeing long-term 
behavior change?  
  
 
Decrease percentage of 
youth in region 6 who 
currently drank alcohol 
(at least 1 drink of 
alcohol, on at least 1 
day during the 30 days 
before the surver) from 
20.9% (YRBS 2021) to 
18% (future YRBS 
results). 
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they gave someone 
money to buy them 
alcohol 
 
In 2017, 10.1% of 
high school 
students stated 
someone gave 
alcohol to them 
 
Refer to 2022 
Region 6 survey 
results through 
Wyoming Survey 
and Analysis 
Center 
 
Of the 73 total 
MIP/MIC between 
the dates of Jan. 1, 
2020-November 
21, 2023 
-34 happened 
during a traffic 
stop 
-22 happened at a 
residents home  
 
 
3.Underage 
Drinking (18-20) 
 
Data Collected 
Spoke with VCPD, 
Officer Sean 
Hagen, stated 
there is one bar in 
particular in Valley 
City that is known 
for not 
carding/letting 
minors drink at 
bar.  Valley City 
officers in 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3.Retail Availability 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3.Underage youth 
access alcohol from 
retail 
establishments 
using fake IDs or not 
even being carded 
in general. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Compliance Checks 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Connect with law 
enforcement regarding 
conducting compliance 
checks 
Recruit minors 
Provide forensic ID 
scanners to bars 
Provide forensic ID 
scanners for community 
events 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Increase number 
of bars in valley 
city who have 
forensic ID 
scanners 
 
Increase number 
of compliance 
checks completed 
 
Decrease # of 
failed compliance 
checks 

reported in the 
Region 6 Survery 
Results. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Decrease # of failed 
compliance checks 
per law enforcement 
statistics  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All bars in VC passed 
compliance checks by 
2026 
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want to switch 
focuses from doing 
traffic stops to 
doing compliance 
checks in all bars 
and off sale sites. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


